
WAC 388-835-0180  What if an ICF/ID contract is terminated?  (1) 
Before a contract is terminated, the provider must give DSHS one hun-
dred and eighty days written notice of the termination.

(2) When a contract is terminated, the provider must submit final 
reports to DSHS according to the requirements of WAC 388-835-0185.

(3) When notified of a contract termination, DSHS must determine, 
by preliminary or final settlement calculations, the amount of any 
overpayments made to the provider, including overpayments disputed by 
the provider. If preliminary or final settlements are not available 
for any periods before the termination date of the contract, DSHS must 
use available relevant information to make a reasonable estimate of 
any overpayments or underpayments.

(4) The provider must file a properly completed final cost report 
(see the requirements in WAC 388-835-0225, 388-835-0230, and 
388-835-0235). This report may be audited by DSHS. A final settlement 
must be determined within ninety days after the audit process is com-
pleted (including any administrative review of the audit requested by 
the provider) or within twelve months of the termination of the con-
tract if an audit is not performed.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 71A.12.030 and 44.04.280. WSR 15-09-069, § 
388-835-0180, filed 4/15/15, effective 5/16/15. Statutory Authority: 
RCW 71A.16.010, 71A.16.030, 71A.12.030, chapter 71A.20 RCW, RCW 
72.01.090, and 72.33.125. WSR 02-16-014, § 388-835-0180, filed 
7/25/02, effective 8/25/02. Statutory Authority: RCW 71A.20.140. WSR 
01-10-013, § 388-835-0180, filed 4/20/01, effective 5/21/01.]
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